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Christmas Orders
You have until

15 December to place
your Christmas order

01377 271038
hello@farmshopatcranswick.co.uk

We would like to wish
all our customers a

Merry Christmas and a
Happy New Year!

www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk

Christmas/New Year
Opening Times

22nd, 23rd Dec – 9.00am-5.00pm
24th Dec – 8.00am-2.00pm

25th, 26th, 27th Dec – CLOSED
28th, 29th, 30th, 31st Dec –

9.00am-4.00pm
1st, 2nd, 8th Jan – CLOSED

3rd Jan – Normal hours resume

Winter Essentials
Bags of potatoes,
nets of onions and
stalks of sprouts!!

Winter Fuel
Hemplogz and Hotblocks!!

mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com
mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
www.huttoncranswick.com
www.huttoncranswick.com
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Perhaps you have a vision that will take
The Bulletin well into the future? After 16
years of working with The Bulletin and
helping the current team to evolve, I am
looking to retire. I think this valued village
publication would benefit from fresh
energy to support the team to develop
new ideas and encourage more
contributions.

Administration tasks to be covered
include: arranging team meetings; setting
agendas; compiling meeting notes;
sending out reminders & acknowledging
receipt of contributions; supporting other
team members as necessary.
If you would like more information or to
discuss involvement, please email me on:
anvilcorner02@gmail.com

Thank you, Lynn Hall

Do you have what it takes to keep a team like this in order?

The Bulletin relies on contributions from local people – to
keep it as interesting and relevant as possible to life in our
village.

All sorts of contribution are welcome, such as:
local news, leisure activities,
reports of events (e.g. our raffle raised £xxx),
clubs and institutions, church activities,
getting to know local people, local businesses,
stories of village life, children’s stories,
Poems, recipes, computer games reviews,
book reviews, local walks and nature notes

Local businesses can advertise at reasonable rates, and
residents can place adverts of small items for sale, etc, for
a standard fee of £10 for a 1/6th of a page.

If you would like to send an item prepared on a computer
please email it to :
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
Handwritten items are also welcome – please contact Sue
Moody on (01377) 275333.
Detailed guidance on how to format your material can be
found on the Bulletin’s section of the village website
www.huttoncranswick.com  under the Community
Information tab.

CONTRIBUTIONS WELCOME!

Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered monthly by our team of
volunteers. If you need help with : Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155, Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559;

Diary Dates and handwritten items – Sue M on 275333; Design and graphics for your item – Richard on the email below.
If you would like to send an item for publication please email this to the address at the bottom of this notice, where it will be

picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard who will do their best to acknowledge receipt within 2–3 days.
Guidelines for Contributors and details of Advertising Costs can be found on the village website:

www.huttoncranswick.com
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by the 16th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.

Please note we have a new email address: hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
When contacting our advertisers please tell them that you saw their advert in The Bulletin.

Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any responsibility for the content of published advertisements.
Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks.

mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com
mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
mailto:hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
www.huttoncranswick.com
www.huttoncranswick.com
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
EVERY WEEK (not including Christmas and New year)
Monday Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea
Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 07984
657071 or www.ywcc.org.uk
Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
£5.00 per session. For more information contact Ted on
01482 865353 or 07399475129
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00
includes tea and biscuits. For more information call Rose
on 01377 270220
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6-week
block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at
SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursday Winter Warmers, Friendship & Food 10:00am-
4:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton. Free to all
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA
Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and
biscuits

DECEMBER
Friday 2 Christmas Bingo Night eyes down 7:00pm at
Foreman’s Garage Showroom. In aid of Shelter Box
Saturday 3 Men’s Breakfast Meeting 9:30am at
Cranswick Garden Centre          All Welcome
Monday 5 & 19 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside
Hutton Cranswick Primary School
Friday 9 Talk on Tophill Low at St Mary’s Church, Watton
Tuesday 13 WI Christmas Party 7:15pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick
Friday 16 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking
Required. Please contact
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or phone Secretary
07942353818
Tuesday 20 Cadenza Christmas Concert 7:30pm at St
Peter’s Church, Hutton Admission £7.50 on the door
Tuesday 20 SRA Christmas Party 4:00pm at SRA Rotsea
Lane                   Visit Santa (booking required). See advert
for details
Wednesday 21 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI
Hall, Cranswick
Saturday 24 Crib Service 4:00pm at St Peter’s Church,
Hutton
Saturday 31 New Year’s Eve Shindig 8:00pm at
Foreman’s Garage Showroom. Tickets £25 each includes
carved buffet.  For booking Telephone Janet on 01377
270258 or Melvyn on 01377 270187 (deposit required)

2023
EVERY WEEK
Monday Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea
Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 07984
657071 or www.ywcc.org.uk
Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
£5.00 per session. For more information contact Ted on
01482 865353 or 07399475129
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00
includes tea and biscuits. For more information call Rose
on 01377 270220
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6-week
block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at
SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00-4:00pm at WI Hall
Cranswick. For more information contact Linda on 01430
810002 (Starts 12th )
Thursday Winter Warmers, Friendship & Food 10:00am
4:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton. Free to all
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA
Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and
biscuits

JANUARY
Sunday 1 New Year’s Day Family Service 10:45am at St
Peter’s Church, Hutton
Tuesday 10 WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Competition – Recipe for leftovers
Monday 16 & 30 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside
Hutton Cranswick Primary School
Friday 20 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking
Required. Please contact
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or phone Secretary
07942353818
Wednesday 25 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI
Hall, Cranswick
Saturday 28 Burn’s Night Celebration 7:00pm at
Foreman’s Garage Showroom in aid of St. Peter’s Church
(see advert for details)

FUTURE DATES (2023)
Saturday 6 May King Charles III Coronation
Saturday 22 July Hutton Cranswick Village Show
To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary
please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or for handwritten contributions to The Bulletin
contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333

Dog Poo left on The Green
Reports from the Council’s grass cutting team show that there is

a lot of DOG POO BEING LEFT ON THE GREEN.
The Green is a widely used community facility.

PLEASE CLEAN UP AFTER YOUR DOG
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Tuesday 10 WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick

please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or for handwritten contributions to The Bulletin
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE,
WATTON AND BESWICK

CONTACT DETAILS
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for Christenings and
Weddings, and have therefore set up a new and improved system.  Please use
the following designated email address:
Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com  Telephone or text: 07434 877661

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES …
Trish Barker (Reader) Tel:  01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel:  01377 253572
Dr Robin Freeman  (Churchwarden) Tel:  01377 270547 Ruth Pickles ( Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474

DECEMBER SERVICES AT ST. PETER’S
Sunday 4 December
10.45am Family Service with Revelation Band

Sunday 11 December
 10.45am Traditional Service of Christmas Lessons and Carols with St. Peter’s Choir

Sunday 18 December
10.45am “Big Sing” - Christmas Readings and contemporary carols with Revelation Band

Christmas Eve Saturday 24 December
4pm Crib Service
8pm Christmas Eve Communion with St. Peter’s Choir

Christmas Day Sunday 25 December
10.30am Christmas Service (Churches Together in Hutton Cranswick) with Revelation Band

Advance Notice: Sunday 1 January 2023
10.45am New Year’s Day Family Service with Revelation Band

Services for the rest of January will be publicised on St. Peter’s Facebook page
and on the Church notice board.

As we move into
the last month of
the year, it’s
natural enough
to look back on
what’s happened
in the previous

11 months, and I think we can all agree
that 2022 has been a really eventful year,
a year of many changes…
As we move towards Christmas, many of
us will be looking for some stability, and
reassurance.
The message of Christmas offers that
stability and reassurance. But it offers
stability and reassurance through the lens
of change and upheaval.
The events of the first Christmas took
place in a time of turmoil and heartache.
The Jewish people – who are at the heart
of the Christmas story – were being ruled
by a dictator at least as ruthless as
Vladimir Putin…

“In those days Caesar Augustus issued a
decree that a census should be taken of
the entire Roman world… And everyone
went to their own town to register.” [Luke
2: 1 & 3]
If Caesar said “Jump!”, everyone else
said, “How high…?!”
I’m sure that Mary, Jesus’ pregnant Mum,
didn’t relish spending the last days of her
pregnancy travelling for days on the back
of a donkey, but it isn’t as if she had a
choice. Everyone went to their own town
to register, and Joseph (Mary’s fiancé)
was descended from King David, whose
home town was Bethlehem. So, Mary
literally “went along for the ride.”
Everything else that happened that first
Christmas – the shepherds, the angels,
the wise men – all flowed from Mary and
Joseph’s decision to do what they were
told to do by an evil dictator.
Jesus was born in a back street, out of
sight, and most people who even noticed
his birth probably thought nothing of it…

More than 2000 years on from that
moment, however, hundreds of millions
claim to follow Jesus. And Augustus, the
Emperor who forced Mary and Joseph to
travel all that way, is relegated to a
footnote in history.
One of the titles given to Jesus in the Bible
is “King of kings and Lord of lords” [1
Timothy 6:15-16]. In other words, in the
long-run, those such as Putin, who think
that they can run the world the way they
want to will find out that they have
someone to answer to for what they’ve
done. That “someone” is the person
whose birth at Bethlehem we celebrate
each Christmas - Jesus, the Christ, the
King of kings and Prince of Peace.
May I therefore take this opportunity to
wish you a peace-filled Christmas
season…?

With prayers,
Simon Elliott (Vicar of St.
Peter’s)

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Quiz Nights
Friday 16 December
Friday 20 January

7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane.

Booking Required. Please contact
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com

or phone Secretary 07942 353818
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Spot Spike Monster
What is a Spot Spike Monster

A Spot Spike Monster is a friendly, kind monster and
people visit him.

Appearance
Spot spike monsters usually have ten spots and five
spikes. Additionally there super small and people can’t
find them.

Habitat
Spot spike monsters live in space however they like to
hide in cupboards to hide away and be cosy so they don’t
have to move a lot.

Diet
All Spot spike monsters are vegetarians so means they
don’t eat meat. Furthermore they drink Smoothies. Sur-
prisingly they like to drink orange juice every morning.

If you meet one
Be calm, say “hi” and play with them then leave them in
your cupboard and they will go back to space.
By Jessica B

Writing by Year 3 Pupils

Armless Monster
What is an Armless Monster
An Armless Monster is a monster that chop their arms
off so they don’t need to learn. Most armless monsters
wear a purple top and black trousers. Armless
Monsters live under beds. However some prefer to live
in cupboards. All Armless monsters don’t eat anything
because they have no arms to eat it with. Armless
monsters are best known for dancing however some like
scaring people. If you happen to meet an Armless
monster you have to hand shake them or else they will
bite your arms off and you will become one of them.
By William

Sunshine Monster
What is a Sunshine Monster. A Sunshine monster is a monster that can
control the sun.
Appearance. Most sunshine monsters are yellow and white. However some are
as thin as a stick. Amazingly they all have spots to make them look cute.
Habitat. Sunshine monsters are usually found in warm sunny forests, although
you can also find them on the sun depending on what time of year it is.
Diet. Surprisingly, all sunshine monsters eat their five a day and also eat
yellow leaves because they want to be healthy. They like to eat fast food so
they go to KFC and Burger King.
What do they do. Most Sunshine monsters read or play with their powers
which they find most interesting.
Monster advice. If you happen to meet a Sunshine monster give them a cup of
tea and shake their hand and run away or they will catch you because they are
very protective of their habitat.
By Olivia

Have a go and draw a monster in each of the boxes.
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Lay Pastor John Gleaves
07553 226811

MethodistPastorjohn@gmail.com

I heard a phrase recently, that was
new to me, called FOMO which stands
for the ‘Fear Of Losing Out’. It is an
emotional response to the belief that
other people are living better, more
satisfying lives or that important
opportunities are being missed.
If we are honest most of us can
identify with “FOMO”. Success in life
can often be seen as having a good
job, a family, nice house and so on.
These things are not bad in themselves
and with them life can seem a lot
more pleasant.
Yet when we look at our neighbours,
who we think have a better lifestyle, it
can make us feel unhappy with our lot.
When we fall into the trap of
comparing ourselves unfavourably
with others we will never be truly
happy.

In Mark 10:17-22 there is a story about
a rich young man. This is how the story
goes…
He came enthusiastically to Jesus
asking what he needed to do to gain
eternal life, as he had kept all the
commandments since he was a boy.
Jesus said  “You are missing one thing:
Go and sell everything you have . Give
the money to those who are poor. You
will have treasure in heaven. Then
come follow me.”  The man’s face fell.
He went away sad, because he was
very rich. I don’t advocate selling
everything we have, but the principle
of giving is a sound one. Whatever  we
accumulate in life as regards to
possessions and money, none of it will
be of any use when we die. As a wise
man once told me “there are no
pockets in shrouds”.

Dear Father,
Thank you for all that you give us, we
are truly grateful that you are the
source of all that is good.
Help us when we sometimes struggle
with feelings of inadequacy to centre
our lives on you.
Give us the courage to share what we
have with those who are in need.
Amen

"Hutton Cranswick Chapel is now open
on a Wednesday between 4-6pm for
prayer and reflection. You are
welcome to come and sit quietly on
your own or talk and pray with the
pastor if you want to. I will put a
poster up on the notice board when
the chapel is open. Pastor John"
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NEW YEAR’S EVE
SHINDIG 2022/23

AT
FOREMAN’S GARAGE SHOWROOM

SATURDAY 31ST DECEMBER

8pm till late

PARTY SONGS PLAYED FROM
THROUGHOUT THE DECADES

SILENT DISCO FROM MIDNIGHT ONWARDS
INCLUDES CARVED BUFFET

TICKETS £25 EACH
Proceed towards the next

Hutton Cranswick Village Show
Bar available

Bookings via Janet (270258) or Melvyn (270187)
Deposit of £10 to be paid when booking

(Similar set up to Halloween in 2021)
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 26th October, 2022.
The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Ingham, Lock, Poolford, Richardson (in the Chair), Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare,
Thompson, Wilkinson. Ward Councillor: Dewhirst. One Parishioner. The Clerk recorded the minutes.

A minute’s silence was observed, as a mark of respect, for former Parish Councillor Andrew Wilson, who sadly
passed away in September.

22/229 Apologies: Councillors: Kelly, Holtby, Sibley-Calder. Ward Councillor: Evison.

22/230 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: –
Cllr Alderton - Item 16 Minute 22/244 – Non-pecuniary – Bulletin Team Member.
Cllr Ingham - Item 10(a) Minute 22/238(a) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member.
Cllr Mrs Simpson - Items 10(a)(b) Minute 22/238(a)(b) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member/SRA Committee.
Cllr Teare - Item 16 Minute 22/244 – Non-pecuniary – Bulletin Team Member.

22/231 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 28th September, 2022, be
approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).

22/232 Public Participation:
(a) Madeleine Hacking presented further information to the request made by the Hutton Cranswick Art Group, for a
grant towards the cost of the Group’s activities in 2023.
Art, as a creative activity was beneficial in terms of improving confidence and self-esteem, self-expression, helping
concentration, increasing organisational skills and for some members, managing feelings to overcome loneliness and
bereavement.
The Group began with 5 members in September 2021, which had increased to 19, with 14 from the village, covering
an age range of 7 years to 90 years old. Sessions were held at the Methodist Church Hall every other Saturday
afternoon for 2 hours from 2.00 p.m. The Group’s 1st art exhibition was on 27th to 29th October, 2022.
The Group would hugely benefit from more tuition and demonstrations from visiting artists, widening their art
experience, e.g, pottery, having art materials for those who wish to try and see if the group is of interest to them and
holding another art exhibition in 2023 and sought financial help from the Parish Council.

(b) East Riding Local Plan Update – Cllr Teare had been notified of the consultation on East Riding of Yorkshire
Council’s Proposed Submission of Local Plan Update. Residents had until 11.59 p.m. on Monday, 5th December, 2022
to make representations on the Submission. A series of public drop-in events had been arranged to give an
opportunity to speak to a planning officer about the Local Plan Update. On the 3rd November, 2022 a session was to
be held at the Driffield Community Centre, between noon and 7.00 pm. Cllr Teare was considering holding a session
for Hutton Cranswick residents at the Bowls Club before the next Parish Council Meeting.

22/233 Financial Monitoring – (a) The final instalment (£19,000.00) of the Precept from East Riding of Yorkshire
Council was received on the 3rd October, 2022. (b) The monitoring report, payments, receipts, variances and bank
statements and bank reconciliation (£87,061.43) as at month 7 were noted. (d) A refund of £1,936.71, for VAT paid
during the period 01/04/2022 to 30/09/2022, was received on the 19th October, 2022.
Resolved (e) To accept a quotation (£750) for undertaking tree works on the Green (proposed Cllr
Poolford/seconded Cllr Thompson). (f) To allocate £1,768 for repairs to the footpath that runs across the Green from
the School to Main Street (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson and (g) To accept a quotation (£280) for
removal and disposal of all the ivy on the brick bus shelter at Cranswick (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr
Richardson).

22/234 Annual Estimates and Forward Planning – A draft 3-year Budget, previously circulated, was considered. It
was Resolved to remove the provisions for a School Patrol Officer and approve the reduced net budgets of
£38,641.43 for 2023-24, £152,209.00 for 2024-25 and £38,633.00 for 2025-26.
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The Council would still fund the role of School Patrol Officer, should the vacancy be filled and would amend future
budgets should that happen. However, the provision was removed for the time being considering that funding had
not been used for over 7 years (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

22/235 Methodist Art Group – Resolved to approve the request for a donation of £930.00 towards the costs of the
activities of the Methodist Art Group in 2023 (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Swan).

22/236 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:

(a) 22/01822/STVAR: Variation of Condition 6 (hedgerows), Condition 9 (foul and surface water drainage) and
Condition 11 (approved plans) of planning permission 21/03060/STVAR. Variation of Condition 10 (approved plans)
of planning permission 19/04321/STPLF - Construction of a solar farm and battery storage facility, together with all
associated works, equipment and necessary infrastructure at Land North East of Eastfield Farm, Stockbridge Lane,
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9RB - Strategic - Variation of Condition(s) – Permission Granted 11
Conditions.

(b) 22/02836/TCA: CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Crown lift 1 No. Lime Tree (T1), crown lift to 5 meters - Fell 1
no. Larch tree (T2), tree is 10 meters tall growing around 7 meters from the property - to be removed - Fell 1 no.
Larch tree (T3), tree is approximately 20 meters tall and growing 7 meters from the house - to be removed - Fell 1
no. Scotts Pine (T4), tree is approximately 20 meters tall and growing around 9 meters from the house - to be
removed - Fell 1 no. Norway Spruce Tree (T5), tree is approximately 22 meters tall growing around 9 meters from
the property - to be removed - Crown reduction 1 no. Silver Birch Tree (T6), tree previously pollard at 6 - 7 meters
and is now currently at 16 - 18 meters tall, so is to be pollard back to previous point - Crown reduction 1 no. Poplar
Tree (T7), tree previously pollard at 6 - 7 meters and is now currently at 16 - 18 meters tall, so is to be pollard back to
previous point - Crown reduction 1 no. Oak Tree (T8), tree previously pollard at 6 - 7 meters and is now currently at
16 - 18 meters tall, so is to be pollard back to previous point - Crown reduction 1 no. Willow Tree (T9), tree
previously pollard at 6 - 7 meters and is now currently at 16 - 18 meters tall, so is to be pollard back to previous point
- Fell 1 no. Leylandii Tree (T10) tree is approximately 20 meters in height and around 6 meters from the property - to
be removed at Greenlands, The Green, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QU - Tree Works in
Conservation Areas – Raised No Objections.

(c) 22/02969/TCA: CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Remove 2 no. Holly trees (1), 2 no. Lilac trees (2 & 3), 1 no.
Fir/Pine tree (4) and 1 no. Tree of Heaven as they are poor specimens, of low amenity value and cause excessive
shading at 85 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QN - Tree Works in Conservation Areas
– Raised no Objections.

(d) 22/02154/PLF: Erection of an agricultural livestock building at Whinnyforth Farm, Watton Carrs Road, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9RD – Full Planning Permission - Approved 6 Conditions.

22/237 Planning Application:

(a) 22/03262/TPO: TPO EDDLEMERE LANE, HUTTON CRANSWICK 1984 (REF 351) - Crown lift 1 no. Lime Tree to 4
metres and crown reduce laterally by 3m to create balanced shape, crown thin 10%, works to clear public footpath
to rear, property and neighbouring garden and to maintain proportions of tree in garden location at 7 Simpsons
Place, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9BL – Works to Protected Trees – Resolved – Not to object
to the application (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Ingham).

22/238 Representatives reports: -

(a) In Bloom – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported that Hutton Cranswick had done well in the Yorkshire in Bloom
competition. The Village was awarded a Gold Standard, voted as Large Village Category winner and nominated as
Best of the Best (Small/Medium and Large Village Categories). James White the Butcher, achieved a Silver Gilt Award
for his “Small Business” premises. Some welcome publicity had appeared in the Driffield and Wolds Weekly. Thanks
had been sent to all volunteers. The Parish Council congratulated the Group on its success.
The grant from Northern Railway was expected shortly which would allow the future plans for the Station
improvements to commence. ISS (the maintenance team for Northern) had cut back some of the overhanging
vegetation and pruning work.
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A coffee morning was to be held at the Bowls Club on the 8th November, 2022.

(b) SRA – Cllr Ingham reported there had been a major water leak in the Clubhouse which had badly affected one
corner of the kitchen. The damage was being assessed through insurance. A new cooker was required.
There were on-going problems with the floodlights, proving expensive to run. Replacement LED lights and to up-date
the system would cost an estimated £16,000. The Committee was seeking funds from the Sandsfield Community
Fund (SCF). One of the criteria of the SCF was that the applicant had to have a donation of 10% of the cost from a
Contributing Third-Party. The SRA Committee had requested the Parish Council to act as the Contributing Third-
Party and provide 10% of the cost. It was Resolved to accept the request to provide 10% of the cost up to a
maximum of £1,600.00 (proposed Cllr Ingham/seconded Cllr Thompson).
Fundraising: £1,400.00 at The Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir charity event held at Foreman’s garage and £950.00
at a silent auction of artwork featuring the Queen and Paddington Bear (Jubilee Ma'Malade Tea).

(c) Pond – Cllr Poolford reported the work to tidy up the pond, clear pond weed and removal of a dead branch from
the tree on the island was to be completed by the end of November, 2022. An offer to place surplus sticklebacks in
the pond was accepted.

22/239 Trees on The Green – The management of the trees on The Green was to take note of the recommendations
of the latest arboriculturist Tree Safety Survey and Report. With regards to requests for donating a tree on The
Green, only like for like trees will be considered and only when trees need replacing, with any suitable trees to be on
a waiting list and to be retained by the donor. The Council decided not to allow commemorative plaques to be
placed with any donor trees (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Thompson).

22/240 Garden Allotments – It was noted £525.00 rent had been received to date. There was one vacant plot.

22/241 Insurance Policy – It was noted the Policy had been renewed from 1st October, 2022.

22/242 East Riding of Yorkshire Council (ERYC) CCTV Fund – The funding opportunity was noted.
22/243 Estimate of the number of rough sleepers – An estimate of rough sleepers in the parish on the evening of
Monday 14th November, 2022 into the morning of Tuesday 15th November, 2022 was to be provided to East Riding of
Yorkshire Council.

22/244 The Bulletin – Resolved to approve the request for a £759.00 grant towards the cost of producing the
Special Commemorative Issue of the Bulletin. The monies would come from the £901.20 received by the Parish
Council from the Jubilee Funds raised at the Queens Platinum Jubilee Quiz.

22/245 Festive Lights Permit – It was noted an application for a Festive Lighting Permit had been submitted to East
Riding of Yorkshire Council.

22/246 Play Area – The weekly inspection log was noted. East Riding of Yorkshire Council had informed the Clerk
that the fitting of consumable spares such as shackles, chains seats etc could be carried out by any competent
person, as there were no specific qualifications for the installation or repair of play equipment. It was recommended
that spares were purchased from a supplier of play equipment spares, to ensure compliance to required standards.
The Clerk was to seek the view of the Council’s insurer.

22/247 Centenary Wood – A resident had made a temporary repair to a bird table in the Wood and made a request
to Cllr Mrs Simpson for the parish council to consider installing a replacement table. A quotation had been received
for a replacement table. An offer from the installer of the table was also considered. It was Resolved to accept the
offer of the installer of the original table to provide a replacement. A budget provision of £175.00 was agreed
(proposed Cllr Mrs Simpson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

22/248 Soapbox Derby – Resolved to look at organising an event in 2023 (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr
Teare).

22/249 Coronation of King Charles III – Ideas for celebrating the Coronation were to be sought.
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22/250 Footpath from Station Road to SRA – Cllr Thompson had started to draw up an activity plan to take the
Project forward and requested that Councillors have input in finalising the plan and timetable. Cllr Dewhirst agreed
to provide Cllr Thompson with a contact at Northern Rail.

22/251 Payments – £2,350.05

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

22/252 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda – £508.20

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).
A cheque raised in September, 2022 had appeared to have been lost in the post. It was Resolved that the Clerk
request the Bank to put a stop on the cheque and that he issued a replacement cheque as soon as practical, with the
payment reported to the next meeting (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Swan).

22/253 Community Safety – A resident had raised concerns of flooding at the back of the Green. The Clerk would
report the problem to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.

22/254 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) Webinar for local stakeholders interested in the Rural England Prosperity Fund.
(b) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) - Newsletter, September, 2022.
(c) ERYC Standards Committee and Standards Committee Hearing – 18th October, 2022.
(d) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – October, 2022.
(e) Concern from a Ward Councillor of the number of solar farms in the East Wolds and Coastal Ward.
(f) ERNLLCA - East Riding District Committee – 20th October, 2022.
(g) Learn how to be safe on line - Online Fraud and Security Webinar – 17th October, 2022.
(h) East Riding of Yorkshire Council - cost-of-living support measures: 1. £200,000 to install cavity wall and roof

insulation for up to 1,000 homes. 2. £100,000 to support the voluntary and community sector, to help
ensure its sustainability, develop new initiatives for social cohesion, health and wellbeing activities. 3.
£200,000 financial support for the East Riding Food Poverty Alliance (ERFPA) and local foodbanks.

(i) Notification of W.I. Hall rent increase on the 1st December, 2022 to £10 per hour.
(j) Update on the Environment Agency Works at Bethell's Bridge.
(k) Update from Councillor Evison re introducing a 30-mph speed limit on part of Burn Butts Lane.
(l) A notification from ERYC about an Avian influenza outbreak near Beswick.
(m) East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Help for Households campaign funding is available for organisations and

community groups, to establish welcoming places across the East Riding.
22/255 Next Meeting – 23rd November, 2022, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7.00 pm.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.25 pm.

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3846 Hutton Cranswick WI Account Hire of Hall 14.00 14.00

3847 Information Commissioner Data protection registration fee 40.00 40.00

3848 BHIB Ltd Insurance Premium - 1/10/2022 to 30/09/2023 958.40 958.40

3849 East Riding of Yorkshire Council A4 copy paper 18.75 3.75 22.50

3850 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Greens 14/09/2022 and 26/09/2022 346.00 69.20 415.20

3851 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge period 07/09/2022 to 06/10/2022 17.12 0.86 17.98

3852 S. Sanderson Salary (£415.00); Expenses (Toner £262.97). 634.14 43.83 677.97

3853 Ian Sibley-Calder Expenses re purchase of replacement battery for defibrillator at SRA 170.00 34.00 204.00

Total 2198.41 151.64 2350.05

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

Auto Dee Atkinson & Harrison FBT - Corpslanding - Management fee 91.00 18.20 109.20

Auto Dee Atkinson & Harrison FBT - Beverley/Southburn Road - Management fee 332.50 66.50 399.00

Sub Total 423.50 84.70 508.20
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 There are plans to plant a 400 tree
woodland at the Sports and Recreation
Area in Hutton. This is being organised by
the Parish Council with the Humber
Forest.

 The Conservation Volunteers will be
taking the lead on the planting. As soon as
agreements are in place then planting
dates will be publicised and you will be
able to volunteer to assist in the planting
and maintenance of the new woodland
area.

ShelterBox runs a book club with a difference. For £10 a month members
receive a book every 6 weeks and can join  discussions and Q&A sessions
with the authors on line via Zoom. The difference from your usual book club
or group is that all profits go to help people displaced by disasters or war by
giving them shelter and the basic means to survive.
ShelterBox says,
'When people are plunged into crisis, normality is suspended. Good quality
shelter can cut through the chaos. We provide families devastated by disaster with safe shelter and the tools to rebuild
their homes, their communities and their lives.'
We are holding some fund raising events for ShelterBox in the coming months and hope that you will come along and
support us.

On Tuesday 4 October there was a coffee morning at the Bowls Club, with Taylor’s Rich Italian freshly brewed coffee,
home-made cake and a raffle. Although not well attended, we raised over £40 for Shelterbox.

On Friday 2 December it's Bingo night at Foreman's with refreshments,
prizes and a raffle. We hope to raise lots of money to help those who
have lost everything. With support from ShelterBox we will show you
what your fundraising can provide into disaster areas. So come along
and see what it's all about.

You might want to join the book club and start receiving interesting and
thought provoking books from all over the world, books you might never
otherwise hear about; or just learn more about what ShelterBox does and
help to fund raise.
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On the first weekend of half term, I completed the qualifying
expedition for my Bronze Duke of Edinburgh.  The journey
was over 2 days and 1 night of camping with 6 hours each
day of walking. It was quite hard at times but fun at most.
As I have told you before, I am doing DofE through Scouts,
so I am with a few of my fellow Explorers. There was one of
our leaders helping guide us, and an examiner came to assess
us (we were all pleased that he was quite nice and not strict).
This was a month after our practice so all that was still quite
fresh in our minds. We walked about 25k (thankfully shorter
than the practice) starting at Givendale Head and finishing
at Hackness village Hall.

On the Saturday, we set off from Givendale Head Farm which
is north of Ebberston with expectations that this will be as
hard as the practice. After the practice, I was in a fair amount
of pain as my bag was really heavy. In the weeks leading up
to this it was on the top of my list to get my equipment to
somehow be lighter. I wondered about bringing less with me
but then I wouldn’t have the gear I needed. It was set to be
colder, so I’d be needing more clothes. I had to make some
sacrifices. I swapped out my roll mat to a slightly thinner one,
that meant that it would not be as comfortable, but I figured
that a less heavy load was worth a not as comfy sleep. I knew
I would be tired, so I’d be able to sleep. I also decided that I
didn’t really need the air pillow, I could roll up my hoodie.
Thankfully, I had managed to reduce some of the weight this
time. Of course, not forgetting my trusty, sawn off
toothbrush!
We checked the weather forecast, it was set for a fair
amount of rain on the 2ⁿd day. There is very little we could
do about it other than be prepared with waterproofs for
ourselves and kit. So, when we set off from the farm, I guess
we all felt a bit dispirited. Thankfully, we started to cheer
each other up with jokes and music. As a team, we had
planned our new route and we were aiming for the campsite
at Wykeham. The weather was kind to us. We had lunch
under some trees and all the group felt good about what we
were doing. Our project was recreating movie posters such
as Avengers Assemble and Bridesmaids. We used props from
around the environment and then the pictures were edited
later on. Some of us felt really silly but it was fun at the same
time.

When we arrived
at the campsite
in Wykeham, we
were relieved to
see our leaders
and then rest,
then we had a
small race to see
who could put
up the tents up
first. For tea we
had bolognaise
which was
delicious, and we
then washed up
in a surprisingly
warm room at
one of the camp
buildings. Me and Toby decided to watch a film on his phone
whilst the leaders went into Scarborough for their tea. When
they returned, we all had a nice chat together (about various
random topics) until it was time for bed.
Sunday morning, after a decent sleep, we packed together
all of our things and had another race to see who could get
the tents down first. After that we set off at around 9 or 10
in the morning. The forecast was right, there was rain. Plenty
of rain. Everything went to plan until after lunch when a
diversion was needed because part of our route was closed
(and it was raining for the rest of the day). So, up a huge,
muddy hill we trekked. At the peak we were all rather filthy,
the heavy rain had guaranteed that for us. We then followed
the path and came out of the forest to head down the valley.
This was really open and going down was pretty steep. We
finally met with the leaders at the last checkpoint (Hackness)
all tired, soaked and dirty but we were all relived that we
made it.

Jack Jones

'The Bulletin team would like to thank Jack for his varied re-
views and DofE articles, which have added interest to The

Bulletin. We wish Jack 'All the Best' for his future endeavours
and look forward to updates from time to time.

If there are other young people in Hutton Cranswick who
would like to hone their writing & creative skills, we'll be

pleased to hear from them in 2023!
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As the excitement from our Anniversary Concert last month
begins to die down, we are regrouping and looking forward
with much anticipation to our next event – Carol Singing in
The White Horse on Monday, December 12th.

Having not been in a position to perform last year, we are
grateful for the opportunity to belt out a few tunes and join
villagers in what I am sure will be a fun filled evening. There
will be lots of mulled wine and mince pies. Everyone is
encouraged to come along and join in the festivities and
enjoy the hospitality of Clive and Scott.

During the evening, we are hoping to raise money, supplies
and awareness for the charity, Driffield & Wolds Foodbank,
so if you can attend, please can you bring along a donation

for this amazing charity.
They will accept any
foodstuffs and personal
hygiene ‘stuff’ that you
would normally buy for
yourself. Also, Christmas
food such as mince pies.
They are also requesting
Christmas presents for
under 5s and over 12s. If

you cannot attend but would like to make a donation,
please either drop that off at the pub or contact Fiona on
the number below.

We know it has not been an easy year for many people, and
this really will give us the opportunity to forget about the
majority of what has been going on and to get ourselves
ready for the joy of Christmas. We hope that as many of
you as possible will be able to join us. It doesn’t matter if
you don’t think you can sing – it’s never stopped us before!
Just come along and have a good time.

If any of you fancy being a part of the choir, there is still
time to learn the songs we will be singing. We meet every
Monday evening at the SRA in Hutton from 7.30-9.00 pm
and many of us stay behind afterwards for a refreshing cool
down drink. No auditions necessary, just a desire to have
fun and raise money for local good causes.
If this sounds as if it’s for you, contact Fiona on 07984
657071 or just come along on a Monday evening.

You will be assured of a warm welcome.

In harmony
Haz

Thurs 1st  12 noon Help the Elves with the Xmas
     Decoration. Fr££ Sherry and nibbles.
Wed 7   7pm Quiz night with Scott
Mon 12  7pm Christmas Carols with Yorkshire
     Wolds Community  Choir. Come
     join us and enjoy a
     complimentary cup  of mulled wine
Wed 14  7pm  Quiz Night with Clive
Sun 18   3pm World Cup Final England v
         ????????
   4pm Kids Xmas Party (Limited spaces.
     Reserve now. Under 10’s only)
Wed 21  7pm  Quiz Night with Clive
Sat 24   XMAS EVE  The Best Ever Christmas Playlist
Sun 25  XMAS DAY Clive + Noell 11-2 / Andy 7pm
Mon 26  5pm BOXING DAY Games Day

Cash prizes and give aways
Bingo – Play Your Cards Right –
Heads and Tails – Christmas Quiz –
Killer Pool

Tues 27  12 noon  Stivvys Christmas Pool Knockout :
      £5 : See posters
Thurs 29  7pm Christmas Draw – 7 o’clock :
      See Staff for tickets
Fri 30  5pm Carols MASSIVE WHAT HAPPENED
     in 2022 QUIZ
          Followed by “Christmas Play Your
     Cards Right”
Sat 31     NEW YEARS EVE - THE BIG ONE
     (Details TBC)
Mon 1 Jan   Free Pool all day – Free Chip
     Butties @ 2pm
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It is time to ….
….. PLAY INDOOR SHORT

MAT BOWLS!!
New members always welcome; See

website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club
At rear of White Horse Inn, Main

Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QN

Facebook-
Nuts and Bolts Mobile Motorcycle

  Maintenance Training

Email - motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
Instagram -  nutsandboltsmotorcycle

mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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8th November 2022.

We had an enjoyable and tasty meeting this month. Our
speakers were two ladies who call themselves Tickton Tarts
and they showed us how to decorate a mini Christmas cake.
After the demonstration they provided each of us with the
materials, including a mini cake, to decorate as we liked. We
all went home with a lovely, and hopefully tasty cake.
The evening’s competition had been a tray bake for us all to
share, there were some delicious and beautiful entries.
These were judged by our speakers. 1st Christine Davidson,
2ⁿd Lyn Neill, 3rd Lilian Finch.
Next month’s meeting, 13th December will be our Christmas
party. Members were reminded to bring their own plates,
cups and cutlery etc. If bringing wine they will need their
own glasses. Tea will be provided for others. A gift wrapped
secret Santa to the value of £5 should be brought. Don’t
forget to get dressed up.
Val’s craft day in the hall is on 16th November.
Christmas dinner at Cranswick Garden Centre is Thursday 1st
December at 7pm.
The January meeting will take place on Tuesday 10th January.
The competition is a Recipe for Leftovers.

Hutton
Cranswick
WI report

For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at:

ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or

Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com  or
on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

Following our success at the Yorkshire In Bloom awards,
we held a  “Real”coffee morning at the Bowls Club. Thank
you to every one who were able to attend. It was good to
catch up and discuss the task ahead for the new year.

With this in mind the In Bloom team will be focusing on
maintaining the many displays around the village.

If you are new to the village and would like to learn more
about the In Bloom work and planned activities for 2023,
then please contact either Gina or Heather.

Happy Christmas

Since the last Bulletin we’ve finished off learning about
money skills and been computer savvy with Beavers and
Cubs. One thing I learnt as an adult was that a password
isn’t as good as a pass-phrase. Instead of a word us a
phrase that you can remember, the difference was 0
seconds for a common word to be hacked, to two million
years for a phrase with 7 words in it! We tested it using
‘passwordmonster.com’.
Scouts have been Pumpkin carving, using knife skills to do

their own
pumpkins.
We received a
reply from
Buckingham
Palace to our
letter to the
King.

We held our annual
bonfire night with all
sections enjoying the
fire, fireworks,
refreshments,
sparklers and getting
muddy in a field.
Scouts have most

recently been busy making a new picture board to put on
the Green for the run-up to Christmas. They’ve designed it
themselves, and then cut it out using power tools, sanded
and painted (by the time you read this) all ready for
everyone to have a fun photo with if they want.

mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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www.eastriding.gov.uk/localplanupdate
www.eastriding.gov.uk/localplanupdate


Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
      Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson

      Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,
    Cranswick, YO25 9RA

   Tel; 01377 270058
    e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Lynda Ingham
Tel: 07432 558051
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248

Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893
Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 21 December starting at 7.00pm.  The meeting will
be in the WI Hall. Details will be published on the village notice
boards and website at least 7 days in advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda, the
public and councillors may ask questions or make statements

(limited to 3 minutes per person).
For further information please contact the Parish Clerk.

There are October minutes in this Bulletin.

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per year,
please fill in an application form and send it to Steve Sanderson,
Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When a
plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.
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UPDATE
Villagers may be wondering about the building plot at
the bottom of Hutton Road, which seems to have stalled.
Local builders Harlands have plans to build five houses
there of between two and four bedrooms.  They have
put in the footings and also improved drainage in the
area, which has been prone to flooding.   Unfortunately
they have been affected by an acute shortage of skilled
labour in the building trade, and have been
concentrating on other projects.    Harlands say that
work will continue on the site in 2023 as staffing allows
and will follow the original plans; however no completion
date can be given at this point in time.

Proposed Submission East Riding Local Plan Update
Regulation 19 Consultation – 24th October to 5th
December 2022

The Local Plan sets out the vision and planning policies
for the area for the next 15 years. It is a key driver in
determining planning applications and development
opportunities, including identifying land allocations for
specific types of development such as housing and
employment, in the East Riding.

The current Local Plan was adopted in 2016 and has
been undergoing a process of review and update.
People’s views were sought  in 2018 and again in 2021
on a Draft Update.

Views are being sought on the latest version of the
update, titled the Proposed Submission Local Plan
Update. This is the final time they will ask your views
on the Local Plan Update before it is submitted to the
Secretary of State for Examination. An Independent
Planning Inspector will consider the responses
received. The Inspector concludes through a final
report whether the Plan is sound and legally
compliant, can be made so with changes, or it is not.
Adoption of the Plan is undertaken through a Full
Council process. It is expected that the Examination in
Public will take place in 2023.

All consultation and background documents are
available to view on the council’s website at:
www.eastriding.gov.uk/localplanupdate

It is hoped you will find time to consider the Local Plan
Update and provide your comments.

www.eastriding.gov.uk/localplanupdate
www.eastriding.gov.uk/localplanupdate
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Plans for the SRA New Build move ahead
Now that the worst of the Covid pandemic is
over, the SRA will be pressing ahead with its
plans for a new building. This ambitious
project will provide Hutton Cranswick with a
smart and spacious village hall. This facility
will accommodate new activities such as
dance and drama as well as better providing
for musical groups such as the Community
Choir. There will also be space for larger
events and sporting activities such as
badminton.
In conjunction with this, the SRA is aiming to improve the existing building by upgrading the changing rooms, hall and
bar. Eventually the old building will be joined to the new one to create one imposing facility.
We are grateful to those individuals, businesses and organisations who have already contributed to this project. With
ever-increasing building costs, the fund-raising task will be a large one and we would like to draw on the local
community to help us. If you can offer specific expertise with tough nuts such as grant applications, or you just wish to
help out at some of the fund-raising events, please let us know (HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com) and become a
friend of the SRA. Your help will be much appreciated.

To book your grotto tickets go to
https://huttoncranswickgrotto.eventbrite.co.uk

Responsible Dog Ownership
The SRA committee would like to respond to the
concerns of a local resident expressed to the Parish
Council that it was feared dog walking may be banned
on the SRA fields. The committee has never
contemplated such a serious step and recognises that
the fields offer a wonderful facility for dogs and their
owners to enjoy some exercise. However, a small
minority of dog owners are causing problems by not
clearing up after their pets. The SRA has a clear and
obvious responsibility to ensure that the fields on
which sport are played are in a clean and hygienic
condition and so the Committee will be instituting the
following measures:
�� Special dog mess bins will be installed and emptied

regularly.
�� CCTV is being installed for general security so

images can be used to identify irresponsible
owners if necessary.

�� There may also be occasional inspections by a
PCSO or dog warden.

So do enjoy exercising your dog at the
SRA, but please clean up after your pet!

Assistant Groundsperson
This paid position will involve helping maintain the
fields and some simple maintenance work in the SRA
Hall. Relevant training will be provided. For a job
description and details of hours and salary, please e-
mail HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com






